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February 6, 2018 
 
 

  The Honorable Molly C. Dwyer, Clerk of Court 

The James R. Browning Courthouse 

95 7th Street                                                            Via ECF 

San Francisco, CA 94103 

 
RE:  12-17808 – George K. Young, Jr., v. State of Hawaii, et al. 

Dear Ms. Dwyer: 

We write today to provide the Court correspondence from the Chief of Police, Harry S. 

Kubojiri, which are the denials of Mr. Young’s permit as alleged on page thirteen (13) of Mr. 

Young’s Complaint [Docket #1 in 1:12-cv-00336-HG-BMK].  The two letters are attached hereto. 

 

Counsel for Mr. Young corresponded with Deputy Corporation Counsel, Mr. Michael 

Kagami, in October 2017 about whether he objected to Mr. Young filing a Motion for Judicial Notice 

regarding the above letters.  Mr. Kagami stated “I don’t mind having these letters as part of the 

record” but did not believe that judicial notice was the proper procedural avenue.  After deliberating 

on whether the letters were necessary for the Court’s review, we have decided to present them to the 

Court out of an abundance of caution and for the Court to be fully apprised of the facts. 

 
Yours very truly, 

 

 
 

cc: All counsel of record w/ 
attachments (ECF) 
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